
The Cincinnati Woodworking Club Newsletter 
 

September 2016 Page 1 
 

 
  

The Cincinnati Woodworker 
Dedicated to Sharing Woodworking Knowledge 

2016-2017 Meeting Schedule 
September 10, 2016-SE 
November 12, 2015-NE 
January 14, 2017-NW 
March 11, 2016-SW 
May 13, 2016-Lunch-C 
Meeting Location 
Northminster Presbyterian 
Church, 703 Compton Road—
approximately .2 miles east of 
Winton Road. 
The meetings are held in the 
Disciples Hall, located in the 
basement.  Park behind the 
church, and enter through the 
double doors on the right side of 
the building, in the back. 
Meeting Time 
Our room opens at 8:30 AM.  The 
meeting is from 9:00 AM to 
12:30 PM.  Please plan to arrive 
on time and stay for the entire 
meeting. 
Refreshments 
Donuts will be available at the 
meeting.  Please bring your own 
coffee in a cup with a lid.  Please 
clean up your spills 

The Cincinnati Woodworking Club Newsletter 
Agenda for September 10, 2016 

The Southeast Group presents this September Program.  
Scrollsaw Creations  Gary Terborg will talk to us about using a scrollsaw.  
Gary is an accomplished Scroller and has many articles published in Scroll 
Saw Magazine.  He has won first place at th Ohio State Fair for his scrollsaw 
work.  He also teaches at Woodcraft. 
Hand Cut Dovetails  Paul Sanow will speak on “Dovetails the Old School Way 
(or Put Down that Router!)”  Some call it the “mark of craftsmanship”.  That 
may be a bit over the top, but it doesn’t take a bunch of expensive 
machinery to cut nice looking dovetails for a drawer or case.  The 
masterpieces of American Furniture were built using simple hand tools, so 
you can too.  With just a chisel, mallet and hand saw you can lay out and cut 
this joint after a little practice.  We’ll talk about the joint, why it works, and 
demonstrate both through and half-blind dovetails. 

Show and Tell 
We have Show and Tell at every meeting.    We all get inspiration and ideas 
from seeing what others have done.  Let’s see what you have been up to 
“share the woodworking knowledge” 

Indoor Tailgate 
We will have a couple of tables set up – one for items for sale and another 
for “freebies.”  If you have some things you want to get rid of, bring them to 
the tables and set up for others to browse before the meeting and at the 
break. 

Membership Dues 
Membership dues are paid at the September meeting.  See Dick Fisher at the 
meeting or print the membership form at the end of the newsletter and mail 
it to Dick.  Dick’s new Zion Road address can also be found at the end of the 
newsletter. 
Don’t forget to pick up your membership card when you pay your dues.  This 
card entitles you to discounts at Wilhelm Lumber, Rockler,  Paxton, EB 
Mueller, Frank Miller Outlet, Klingspor, and Hartville Tool. 
If you are mailing your dues to Dick, include a self addressed stamped 
envelope, and he will mail you membership card to you.  
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David Aronoff's Founders Award entry 

 
Sewing Cabinet Mike Shuron entered in 
Founders Competition 

 
John Leonardi presents Terry Eflers 
Founders Competition Entry 

 
Learning about Blum Hinges 

 

Facebook 
Like us on Facebook for timely updates from the club, tips, techques, and 
Q&A 
https://www.facebook.com/cincinnatiwoodworkingclub  

May Competition Winners 
The Founders Award winners were 
 1st Place – David Aronoff 
 2nd Place – Mike Shuron 
 3rd Place – Terry Elfers 
Congratulations to the winners and to all those showing great projects at the 
May meeting. 
Since we did not have a Weissborn award in May 2016 due to lack of a 
sufficient number of entries, any project made since May 2015 will be 
eligible in 2017. 
Donald Eling will provide additional information at the meeting. 

Survey Results 
The top survey results were: 

1. Types and methods of finishing including staining, filling, glazing, 
polishing 

2. Advance joinery, a continuation of 2016 seminar with Woodworking 
360 

3. Veneering and inlay, making and applying 
4. Use of hand tools: planes, saws, chisels, card scraper etc. 
5. Sharpening, systems and methods 
6. Making bandings, string inlay and paterae: methods and application 

Gang of Five 
The committee that organizes special events include Dusty (Don) Eling, Jim 
Baldock, Larry Saupe, Howard Renner and John Leonardi.  These events 
include the woodworking competitions, the annual spring seminar, and the 
periodic workshops.  Please thank them for their efforts. 
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Jim Schaeffer Toy Drive 
George Murphy has been distributing toy parts and coordinating our Cincinnati Woodworking Club support of the 
Christian Appalachian Project, a charity centered in Mt.Vernon, Ky. As most of you know, toys and other items made or 
donated are to be brought to our November 10th meeting and will be immediately delivered.  
If you need parts to complete toys already planned, would like to get involved in making toys, start a new toy-making 
group or help in other ways with this worthwhile and much appreciated effort, contact George at murphyhg@fuse.net 

Safety Requirements for Toys 
• NO FINISH OF ANY KIND, even though you believe it is “safe”.  This includes printed decals and felt pen 

decoration. 
• NO VINYL PARTS 
• SMALL PARTS 

o Check for small parts whether attached, removable or as a separate piece using the small parts test 
cylinder.  Area group leaders have test cylinders available or bring parts to  the meeting. 

o If attached, small parts must be firmly secured to resist 15 lb pulling force.  We recommend using two 
different securing methods on small parts, for example glue plus nail or screw.  Pull testing is available at 
the meeting. 

• CORDS, ROPE, & STRING 
o Pull cords for pull toys can be of any length but they cannot have any knots, ball or handle on the pull 

end.  Pull end of cord cannot exceed the diameter of the cord itself.  
o Cords, rope or string other than pull cords must be less than 12 inches in length. 

 
Club Contacts 

Have questions about the club?  We will be glad to help. 
President: (Overall running of the club) 

Keith Mealy      Home: (513) 891-2924   byhammerandhand@yahoo.com 
Education and Competitions Committee 

Dusty Eling dustye@zoomtown.com 

 Larry Saupe lesaupe@aol.com  

James Baldock  baldock@fuse.net 

John Leonardi leonardij8@gmail.com  

Howard Renner rennovator@fuse.net 
Treasurer: (Membership List, Dues) 

Dick Fisher     Work: (513) 612-2175    dfisher@cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org 
Website:   http://www.cincinnatiwoodworkingclub.org   Thank Darrell McAnulty for bringing the web site up to 
date. 
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Membership 
Membership dues are due in September. 

Membership Dues 
Your CWC dues are a great value 

Member dues are payable each September 
New members may join at any time. 

Annual Dues:   Adults $15.00 
 Student $5.00 

CWC is open to woodworkers of all skill levels, without regard to sex, race, religion, national origin, age or handicap. 
Cincinnati Woodworking Club Membership Application 

Date: _______ New: ________ Renewal: _____ 
Email: ________________________________________ 
Name: ________________________________________ 
Address: ______________________________________ 
City: ______________________ State: _______ Zip: _________ 
Home Phone: (___) ________ Work Phone: (___) ________ Cell Phone: (___) ________ 
Mail application with $15.00 for adults, $5.00 for students to: (note new address) 

Dick Fisher 
4905 Zion Rd. 

Cleves, Ohio 45002 
 


